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Remember

	

St Joseph’s Primary School
1-3 Bridge St Korumburra

Vic 3950
Ph: 56552040

Email: principal@sjkorumburra.catholic.edu.au
Thursday 13th June 2019

JUNE
Friday 14th	 Lightning 		
		  Premiership
Tuesday 18th	 Eucharist retreat 	
		  Grade 4
Thursday 20th	 Division Winter Sport
Friday 21st 	 Winter appeal 		
		  Pyjama Day
Sunday 23rd	 First Eucharist 		
		  9:30am
Monday 24th 	 Fete Meeting 7:30pm
Thursday 27th 	 Hot Lunch Day
Friday 28th	 Last Day Term 2 
		  2:30pm finish

JULY
Monday 15th	 First Day Term 3
		  P & F Meeting 9am
Tuesday 16th 	 Footsteps Dance 	
		  Incursion
Thursday 18th	 State Cross Country
Tuesday 23rd 	 Footsteps Dance  	
		  Incursion
Wednesday 24th Life Education Van
		  Regional Winter 	
		  Sport
Thursday 25th	 Life Education Van
Tuesday 30th 	 Pilgrimage Mass 	
		  Grade 5
		  Footsteps Dance 	
		  Incursion
Wednesday 31st Whole School 		
		  Mass 10:15am

AUGUST
Tuesday 6th	 Footsteps Dance 	
		  Incursion
Monday 12th	 School Closure Day 
Tuesday 13th	 Footsteps Dance 	
		  Incursion
Thursday 15th	 Feast of the 		
		  Assumption Mass
Tuesday 20th	 Footsteps Dance 	
		  Incursion

Dear Parents/Guardians,

If you have visited school this week you will have noticed that work has begun 
on replanting the bank which looks over the oval.  We are very excited to watch 
this take shape and thank Sarah Donohue and her crew for taking on this project.  
It will take time as it is a big project but certainly something we are all looking 
forward to seeing come to fruition.
This week has also seen the beginning of stage 3 of our building project. Demolition 
began on Wednesday.  We are very excited to see this stage underway and look 
forward to its completion by the end of the 2019 school year.

Staffing
It is with mixed emotions that we announce Eleanor Patterson will be leaving St 
Joseph’s. Her last day will be Thursday 20th June.  As many of you know Eleanor 
has represented her country at both Commonwealth & Olympic level in High 
Jump.  With the 2020 Olympics just over 12 months away, Eleanor has decided to 
move to Sydney to be closer to her coach and compete in upcoming competitions 
to give her the best possible chance of selection for the Australian Athletics 
Olympic Team.  Eleanor has been a wonderful asset to St Joseph’s and whilst we 
are sad to see her leave, we are also extremely proud and happy for her.  We wish 
her every success with her Olympic campaign and we hope to be watching her on 
the big stage in Tokyo. Good luck Eleanor.

Lightning Premiership
Friday 14th June, selected grade 5/6 students will be participating in Football and 
Mixed Netball at Mary MacKillop College.  They will be accompanied by David, 
Eleanor and myself.  We are looking forward to a great day and hopefully the 
weather is kind to us. Good luck to all students involved.

Dear God, 
I am humbly in your 
presence. 
Please open my heart 
and my mind so that I 
may dwell in your Spirit



Tuesday 27th	 Footsteps Dance 	
		  Incursion
Thursday 29th	 KSC visit to Grade 6 	
		  2pm
Friday 30th	 Fathers Day Stall

SEPTEMBER
Sunday 1st	 Father’s Day
Tuesday 3rd	 Footsteps Dance 	
		  Incursion
Tuesday 10th	 Footsteps Dance 	
		  Incursion
Wednesday 11th Whole School 	
		  Mass 10:15am
Friday 13th	 Division Athletics
		  Footsteps Whole 	
		  School Performance
Friday 20th 	 Last Day Term 3 
		  2:30pm Finish

OCTOBER
Sunday 6th 	 Daylight Savings 	
		  Starts
Monday 7th	 First Day Term 4
Wednesday 9th Whole School Mass 	
		  10:15am
Tuesday 15th	 Regional Athletics
Wednesday 23rd 5/6 Bike Ed
Thursday 24th	 5/6 Bike Ed 
		  Grade 5 Mary 		
		  MacKillop Discovery 	
		  Day
Monday 28th	 State Athletics
Wednesday 30th Whole School 		
		  Mass 10:15am
		  5/6 Bike Ed
Thursday 31st	 5/6 Bike Ed

Alwaynne: Thank you
We would like to take this opportunity to thank Alwaynne Strentz for his work 
over the past 2 and 1/2 years offering private music lessons for the students of St 
Joe’s.  It has been truly wonderful watching the students develop over this time 
with many of them getting to show their gifts and talents in ways we would not 
normally see in school life.  The introduction last year of the senior and junior 
school bands along with choir also provided many opportunities that children 
would not normally receive.  With limited space available at the moment due to 
building works, Alwaynne has decided this is the opportune time for him to pursue 
his dream in the world of cooking.  For those of you who don’t know he is an 
excellent cook and is known for his famous Fried Chicken.  Good luck with your 
new venture Alwaynne and we look forward to trying that Chicken one day.

Division Cross Country
11 of our students travelled to Stony Creek on Thursday 6th to participate in the 
Division Cross Country. It was an extremely cold day but the 2km and 3km runs 
soon warmed everyone up. All runners represented the school well. Highlights 
of the day were Claudia’s 6th place in the 10 year girls, Heidi’s 12th Place in the 
11 year girls and Finn’s 4th place in the 12/13 year boy. With a great sprint to the 
finish line for Finn!
These three students have today represented our school in the Regional Cross 
Country at Lardner Park.

Korumburra light festival
All students worked hard during their art lessons to create 
lanterns, chandeliers and even hats for the Korumburra 
light festival. 



NOVEMBER
Monday 4th 	 School Closure 		
		  Report Writing	
Tuesday 5th	 Melbourne Cup 	
		  Public Holiday
Wednesday 6th 5/6 Bike Ed
Thursday 7th 	 5/6 Bike Ed
Monday 11th	 Remembrance Day
Wednesday 13th 5/6 Bike Ed
Thursday 14th	 5/6 Bike Ed
Wednesday 27th 5/6 Bike Ed
Thursday 28th	 5/6 Bike Ed

DECEMBER
Tuesday 3rd	 Grade 6 Mary 		
	              MacKillop Orientation 	
		  Day
Wednesday 4th 5/6 Bike Ed
Thursday 5th 	 5/6 Bike Ed
		  Junior Athletics
Tuesday 10th 	 KSC Orientation 	
		  Day	
Wednesday 11th 5/6 Bike Ed
		  Awards Night
Thursday 12th	 5/6 Bike Ed
Friday 13th	 Grade 6 Bike 		
		  Testing 	
		  Grade 5 Meeniyan 	
		  Bike Hike
		  Grade 6 Graduation
Monday 16th	 Grade 6 Inverloch 	
		  Bike Hike 
Tuesday 17th	 Grade 6 Inverloch 	
		  Bike Hike
Wednesday 18th End of Year Whole 	
		  School Mass 		
		  11:30am
		  Last day of school 	
		  for students

Waste Warriors Environmental day fundraiser
On the 7th of June the Waste Warriors held an event to raise awareness for the 
environment and to help our school be more environmentally friendly.
The waste warriors raised a massive total of $173.55! We are all really proud of 
how the day went and a big thanks to everyone who helped us out. All of the 
money is going to Clean Oceans (a foundation that helps clean our seas). The 
money will hopefully help create new inventions to help the animals that use the 
ocean in their daily lives.

Marty Cook

New 5/6 space and harmony day
Last week our senior children united to celebrate coming together. We shared a 
special day in our new classrooms. All teachers and students have been very excited 
to move in and it was definitely worth the wait. We called our day ‘Harmony Day’. 
A day to celebrate being a senior team in our new school building. We shared 
many fun activities to strengthen and build our team spirit, promote respect for all 
and reflect on the important values and expectations a successful learning team 
needs to feel happy, stimulated and included. We were very proud of the way the 
children conducted themselves throughout the day and thank the parents who 
helped by sending along delicious food for us to enjoy. We love our new space! 

Rachael Mullin 

Winter Appeal PJ Day
As part of our St Vinnies winter appeal we will be holding a Pyjama day on Friday 
21st June. All staff and students are invited to come to school in their PJ’s for this 
day. We ask that this year instead of a gold coin donation you make a contribution 
to our winter appeal. This can be non perishable foods,  blankets, warm clothes or 
hygiene products such as soap, toothpaste etc. There is a basket in the office foyer 
where contributions may be placed. The basket will be delivered to St Vinnies on 
Wednesday 26th June, all donations need to be in by then.

St Vinnies Winter Appeal 2019 

 

 
Donations can be placed in the office 

until Wednesday 26th June 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Leongatha Basketball Association 

Aimed at children aged 5 to 10 years old  
Starting Friday 26th July 2019 

Runs for 8 weeks during Term 3 
Program is at SPLASH Leongatha 

For more information please email us at 
leongatha.aussiehoops@gmail.com 

Register at www.aussiehoops.com.au 



Earn and Learn stickers are still 
available with every shop over 
$10 at all Woolworths stores.
Stickers can be put straight 
into the boxes at Leongatha or 
Wonthaggi stores or in the box 
in the office.

First Eucharist
Manning de Gooyer, Claudia Donohue, Isabelle Egan, Takira Hutchinson, Sienna 
Mackay, Billy Wilson, Jonathan Wilson and Gemma Taylor will be making their 
First Eucharist on Sunday 23rd of June at 9:30am. Students have been preparing 
for this in class and will also participate in a retreat day run by the Mary Mackillop 
Youth Ministry team on Tuesday 18th of June as part of their preparation. All 
Grade Four students will be taking part in this retreat and can wear casual 
clothing for the day.  Please keep these children in your prayers as they prepare 
for the next step in their faith journeys. 

Assembly
Assembly is held every Friday at 9am on the 
basketball court unless otherwise advised. 
All family and friends are welcome to join 
us.
Congratulations to all of our award 
recipients over the last fortnight.

Hot Lunch Day
Our next hot lunch day will be held on Thursday 27th 
June. Orders will need to be placed through CDFPay by 
12pm on Monday 24th June.
This hot lunch we will be having a hotdog, lamington 
and juicebox for $5!

Veggie bags
The school is now offering amazing fresh veggie bags 
that you can order online at https://openfoodnetwork.
org.au/growlightly-vegiebags/shop from our much 
loved fruit and veggie store grow lightly.
You will be able to pick them up after assembly on 
Fridays.
If you have any questions feel free to contact Alexis 
McGuire a 5/6 student or email the grow lightly 
team on vegiebags@growlightly.com.au

2pm - 3pm Tuesday 2 July

Dress up, get in front of our green screen and

make your characters come alive in a short movie.

Your geeky scene can be played at Coal Creek

Geekfest  7 July. Costumes provided or BYO

Join the table to learn, play and share favourite card

games. Are you sharp? Do you cheat? What's your style?

plank construction

korumburrra library

geek screen dreaming

scout for a day

card sharp

10am - 12noon Thursday 4 July

2pm - 3pm Wednesday 10 July

School holidays

10.30am - 11.30am Thursday 11 July

invite your friends: bookings appreciated on eventbrite www.wgrlc.vic.gov.au

Finding out what dyb dyb dyb dob dob dob means: knots, survival

skills, what a scout challenge is..all this and more!

Block play for school aged people, with special

timber planks.   Take on the creative and

structural challenge to build. 

Saturday  20th  July

Senior Citizens Centre

Radovick  Street

Korumburra

Doors Open 7pm for a 7.30PM start!

T EXT  K I RBY  TO  BOOK  A  TAB LE

 04 3 2  9 7 9  0 2 3

TRIVIA
NIGHT

KORUMBURRA  T ENN I S  C LUB  

TABLES OF 10

 
DOOR PRIZE

 
FUN GAMES!

 
RAFFLE PRIZES 
DRINKS AT 

BAR PRICES
LIGHT SUPPER

 INCLUDED

No B.Y.O

 

Netball sessions
Learn netball skills and play games.

Beginners and experienced players - all welcome!

F R E E  WEEK L Y  P ROGRAM

FOR  E V E R YONE

WHERE:    WARRAGUL  & DISTRICT  NETBALL  

                   

WHEN:      THURSDAY  30  MAY  –  THURSDAY  27  JUNE  

 

WHO:         EVERYONE  AGED  BETWEEN  12-25  YEARS

4.30PM - 5.30PM

ASSOCIATION, BURKE ST

ROCKUPNETBALL.COM.AU

 
 

Supported by

TRARALGON
COME & TRY TRAIN SESSION
WHO: MIXED
AGES: 12 - 17
DATES: TUES 18 & 25 JUNE
TIMES: 4:30 - 5:30
COST: FREE!


